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Happy New Year to all my fellow Fort Van-
couver Lions!  I hope you all had a wonder-
ful holiday season and made more special 
memories with your loved ones. 
 
Have you recuperated from our very busy 
Season of Service?  Starting with our 
Thanksgiving lunch at Washington Elemen-
tary, three days of eye and hearing screen-
ings at Washington, Roosevelt, and Ogden 
Elementary Schools, two days of Salvation 
Army Bell Ringing, and the Santa Store and 
its associated weather related challenges, 
we were energetically engaged this past two 
months.  More can be found on these activi-
ties as you read on through this newsletter. 
 
We had a service activity both spontaneous 
and new this year.  Lions Chriss Denny, 
Nancy Brown, Gay Enyeart, and Lion spous-
es Linda Licata and Bernadette Shalaby were 
led by Lions Eva Halter and Jen Leger in a 
fundraising activity to help foster children.  
The team produced around two hundred 
hand-crafted college and NFL themed 
stuffed sock snowman that they subse-
quently sold at the Legacy Hospital annual 
Christmas fair. Their efforts raised $1000 for 
Bridge the Gap, a community outreach pro-
gram designed to enrich the lives of abused 
and neglected children in Clark and Skama-
nia Counties. As with many things, this pro-
ject seemed to grow organically to the bene-
fit of the children as more Lions became in-
volved. Congratulations to this Lions team! 
Perhaps this is a project we can repeat and 
grow in future years. 
 
The team of FVLC Lions working to raise 
funds for our Foundation has been diligent, 
having worked several events in December.  
Moda center concessions management com-
pany Levy named the Fort Vancouver Lions 
Club, Non-Profit of the Month and recog-
nized our partnership with them and the 
good work we do in our community.  Con-
gratulations and thanks are in order to all 
these Lions. 
 
Weôve got some interesting things coming as 
we open the second half of our Lions year. 
In January, we will be working an environ-
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mental project at the Fort Vancouver Na-
tional Historic site as an MLK Day of Ser-
vice.  In March we are planning to hold our 
Habitat For Humanity build day under Lion 
Bruce Armstrongôs direction.  Lion Ralph 
Harding is forming our centennial project 
committee to identify a project(s) to desig-
nate and complete as part of our Lions 
100th anniversary celebrations. And Iôve 
asked Lion Stephen Staudinger to form a 
Melvin Jones Award committee for the 
club.   
 
Our FVLC Board of Directors has been in 
discussion for a while to help us better un-
derstand how to put our foundation re-
sources to work in a reasonable time 
frame.  Over the past several years, our 
foundation has benefited from a few wind-
fall donations. In parallel, a series of FTVC 
Lions Boards in good faith have done what 
so many people do in similar situations; 
that is balk at tapping into an accrued sur-
plus no matter its amount or age.  The 
consequence of this is that our foundation 
balance becomes static in a way that was 
never intended by our benefactors or our-
selves. So we decided to put some collabo-
rative thought into what a good reserve 
guideline should be and how to encourage 
ourselves and future boards to meet the 
expectations of our donors and put the 
money to work for the community in ac-
cordance with our mission in a timely way.  
I will be sharing more about this with 
members at our general membership 
meetings in January. We expect to vote on 
this new guideline at our January 20 board 
meeting. 
 
In closing this monthôs presidential mes-
sage, I want to again ask everyone to fo-
cus on FVLC membership growth and sus-
tainability. As we know in the end, every-
thing we do depends upon membership. 
We need to find ways to recruit new mem-
bers from all segments of our community. 
The membership need is great in order to 
insure our future.  We need ideas and ac-
tions on this to abound  
  
Yours in service, 
King Lion Tony 

http://lionsclubs.org/
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 Fort Vancouver Lions Club  

Officers 2016 -17 
Lion Holiday Celebration 

 Fifty members of the Fort Vancouver Lions club 
celebrated the holidays with a party on December 
22 at Club Green Meadows. The fact that we had a 
party is a tribute to the resilience of Lions and 
Doug Harper, CGM Banquet Manager since the 
event had to be rescheduled twice due to two 
weather related events. The group gathered at 
6:00 pm for a social hour and background Christ-
mas music played by Lion John Caldwell. King Lion 
Tony Licata welcomed everyone and Lion 
Bruce Armstrong offered the invocation. Lion 
Martha Johnson came up with a great way to 
choose the order of tables going into the buffet. 
The first table to correctly answer a question and 
sing a Christmas song went to the excellent Prime 
Rib/Salmon Buffet. All selections on the buffet line 
were excellent including an outstanding selection of 
desserts. After dinner, Roy Pulliam auctioned the 
International Dinner which was donated for the 
third year by Steve and Gay Enyeart. Five couples 
bid $150 each to raise money for the Lions Admin. 
Fund. Thanks Steve and Gay! The event everyone 
was waiting for came when Lions Jerry Jacobus and 
Jen Leger (previous winners) came forward 
for the Joker Draw.  Someone at the dinner would 
win the $783 jackpot by picking the Joker from the 
remaining 8 cards left in the deck.  Ann Giles, Lee 
Denny, John Caldwell, Ralph Harding and 
Martha Johnson ï all had a chance to pick the 
Joker but it eluded them.  Finally, with only three 
cards remaining, Lion Shelly Brown hit pay dirt!  
Lion Martha led the group in a melody of Christmas 
Carols to end the evening.  
 
Thanks to the Holiday Party committee: 
Chriss and Lee Denny, Martha Johnson, Eva 
Halter, Len and Jen Leger. 

http://www.fortvancouverlions.org
http://www.19glions.weebly.com
http://www.lionsmd19.com
http://www.lionsclubs.org
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Ft. Vancouver Lions Push Through the Stormð 
Washington Elementary Santa Store                                                                                       

  
 If you're from Minnesota, The Dakotas, or east of The Cascades, you would have thought Vancou-
ver had been covered to the eaves with snow and ice recently, especially if you watched any of our 
major weather stations.  It's rather embarrassing. 
 However, we're persistent and determined..."Washington elementary students will get their gifts 
this year".  And they did. 
 With the help of the Washington staff, parents, Ft. Vancouver Lions and other volunteers, quick 
haste was made and all was well.  Hundreds of gifts went flying out the door to the families of the stu-
dents. 
 A big thank you goes to Principal Patrick Connors for leading his staff and suggesting we open the 
store on Saturday.  Wow - what a great idea!  He would ask staff and parents to come back on Satur-
day when their vacation was just starting.  And they did.  With happy faces, great attitudes and quick 
action we were there and ready. 
 Ft. Vancouver Lions should feel very good about the way the staff and students handled themselves 
during a busy time of the year. 
 What a fun time!  What a great honor it is to help those so appreciative of 
everything we do. 
 We love you Washington Elementary.  Keep up the good work. 


